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DBNOTES 

The Newsletter of the Yachting World Dayboat Association - June 2006


Chairman’s Ramblings, June ’06.

Many thanks to those of you who took the time and trouble to fill in our questionnaire. It is very easy to get immersed in the detail of running the Association and, perhaps, not to take the time to look at the bigger picture. It’s a bit like sailing: concentrating on going fast, and forgetting to look outside the boat! This has been an opportunity for the committee to “look outside the boat” and to sound out your views. In the process we also discovered how difficult it is to word the questions.

There were many heartening comments made, and the vast majority expressed satisfaction with the way the Association is working for the membership. However, there is no room for complacency, your answers and comments indicate some areas where we could try to make improvements.

One area that showed up as a target was the level of help received from the Association. Of those who answered this question, less than 50% were very satisfied. Many left this question out, some commenting that they hadn’t needed to ask for help. (A fair point.) Members of the committee are always willing to help where they can, or pass on enquiries to a member with the relevant expertise. An up to date contact list is enclosed with these notes.

The website is very highly rated, with very favourable comparisons made with those of other Class Associations. One suggestion put forward was the provision of a “chat room” for exchange of ideas, and question and answer opportunities. If we are able to set this up it may make help and advice more easily available to those members who have access to the internet. 

Of course the DB questionnaire reached only those already converted, so, understandably, the attributes of the boat were rated very highly on every count except the weight. Obviously, nothing can be done to change this, but we can share ideas about how best to cope with it when launching and recovering.

As expected, many members who have a DB tend to use it for both cruising/pottering and racing. It was good to read that it is being used for family pottering and picnics with grandchildren, along with fishing, and teaching sailing. Several mentions were made of cruising and pottering in different venues around the country. We would welcome any information on facilities at suitable and interesting sailing areas – over to you.

With regard to DB Week, again there were many enthusiastic comments, but with some areas for committee discussion. It is never possible to please all of the people all of the time, but we must be aware of the variety of views, and not get stuck in a rut.

Overall it was a most positive response, and it was particularly good to read comments such as: “a very friendly class”, and “have made many good friends since joining the class”. We all know what a fantastic boat the DB is – we need to make sure as many other people as possible know as well!

Your responses have made me aware of the range of experience of the members, and much of which may be valued by others. Have you got a favourite sailing area and a convenient slipway? Have you got a knack of launching and recovering your boat? Have you any experiences that others could learn from? If so, I would like to hear from you.

Looking forward to a full postbag,

Pete Hewitt.  DB 649

4 Kings Rise, WARMINSTER, Wiltshire.  BA12  8DQ              01985  214745

Dayboat Week, Saturday 19th – Saturday 26th August 2006 

Chichester Yacht Club

URGENT         Entries, please, by Friday 30th June          URGENT

Many thanks to all those of you who have sent in your entries.  

If you are planning to be at Chichester, we need to know by Friday 30th June. To firm up arrangements, and budgets, we need to know the numbers of boats and people we are expecting.

Arrangements for this event are being finalised as this mailing goes out. A small group from the committee, who are responsible for organising the week, met at Chichester recently, to talk to the club contact, David Brecknell, and to the Chef. 

We were most impressed with the new club extension, which provides a large “wet” social area with tea bar, and luxurious changing rooms with plenty of showers. The catering is as good as ever with a wide range of hatch meals available at lunch times and in the evening.

Almost all the details are now sorted out, in theory, but it is clear that we need to know how many boats and followers will be taking part in the activities. The host club needs an indication of the number of boats taking part, as soon as possible; the Chef requires a reasonable guess at the numbers of meals he will be providing for us, as this will influence the choice of room reserved for us for our socials. 

The marina needs to have the details of the boats, owners’ names, etc, as soon as possible, in order to reserve space on the pontoon. Our week, which is part of the Yacht Club’s Family Week, is the busiest in their calendar. We must do all in our power to provide them with the necessary information by the beginning of July. 

Entries may be accepted after Friday 30th June at the discretion of the DB committee in partnership with CYC, but may not be guaranteed a pontoon berth.

Entries to: John and Phil Lokier, 11, Jupiter Way, Corfe Mullen, Wimborne, BH21 3XG   

01202 698584                    

Forthcoming Events

Poole Yacht Club Dayboat Open Week-End is being held on 17th and 18th June 2006. The event is being split into three parts and you can attend one, two or three events. We would like you to attend all three and hopefully there is something for everyone to join in.

Event 1 - The Tanglefoot Challenge

We're going to race/cruise round the harbour islands anti-clockwise in the morning, come in for lunch and a drink, and race/cruise round the harbour islands clockwise in the afternoon. A case of Tanglefoot Beer goes to the first three boats over the two races. No doubt the boats at the front will take it more seriously than others, but this event should be looked upon as a chance for all to enjoy the pleasures of sailing round the islands with the advantage of knowing that rescue boats will be with us. You can complete only one race if you wish, but hopefully many of you will complete both races.

Event 2 - Saturday Evening Carvery

A Carvery will be held in the club resturant in the evening and in the same theme as our annual dinner, we would encourage all dayboaters past and present to attend and bring family and friends, the more the merrier. Cost will be £12 per head and will include sweet and coffee. If you can't join in the sailing please come to this event.

Event 3 - Sunday Racing for the Newton Trophy

Slightly more serious stuff, we will be holding three races, one in the morning, in for lunch and a drink, and two in the afternoon. All three races will be in the area south of the yacht club starting from a committee boat and all three will count towards the Newton Trophy 

Gravesend Sailing Club

Gravesend Sailing Club are hosting their Open Week-End on Saturday and Sunday 1st and 2nd July 2006. For more details please contact Mr Geoff Honey on 01322 229751 or geoffrey.honey@ukgateway.net
If you wish to contact any of the Committee Members please find details of up to date telephone numbers and email addresses for your convenience.

COMMITTEE MEMBERS 2005/6 



Boat no.
Telephone
   e-mail

Chairman
Pete Hewitt
649
01985 214745
Sa11yHewitt@aol.com 

Vice-Chairman
Tim Parkinson
565

and

588
0117 9508033
tim.timparkinson@gmail.com 

Treasurer
John Yonwin
tba


01305852117
john.yonwin@btinternet.com 

Secretary





Committee

members





“    “
Geoff Honey
636
01322229751
geoffrey.honey@ukgateway.net 

“    “
Roy Davies
635
01202 574875
w.l.davies@talk21.com 

“    “
Wendy Davies
635
 “              “
w.l.davies@talk21.com 

“    “
Iain

Macpherson
614
01483202386
imaccrosho@aol.com 

“    “
Sally Hewitt
649
01985 214745
Sa11yHewitt@aol.com 

“    “
Pat Yonwin
tba
01305852117
patricia.yonwin@btinternet.com  

     “      “
Phil Lokier
632
01202698584
phil.lokier@btinternet.com 



     “      “
David Cake   
583
01202 741938
rb@lupins.ndo.co.uk



    “       “
John Lokier
632
01202 698584
John.lokier@btinternet.com 





